Faculty Salary and Budget Committee
Minutes of January 14, 2011
PRESENT: 
Aaron Baxter, Wally Boeve, Pat Bravender, Doug Busman, Lawrence  Burns (Chair), Marinus DeBruine, Gregg Dimkoff, Gretchen Galbraith , Joe Godwin (ex officio), Nikki Grinstead, Zach Kurmas, Andrew Schlewitz,  Paul Stephenson, Pat Thorpe, Xandra Xu 

1. 
The Meeting was called to order at ​​​​​​​​​​12:02PM
2. 
The Minutes of December 3, 2010 were reviewed and ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​approved
3. 
Introductions were made and the Chair welcomed the committee members to the start of a new calendar year.

4. 
The FSBC Charge for 2010-11 was briefly reviewed and a tentative overview of the schedule for the remainder of the year as presented.    The meeting dates and agenda items agreed upon are:



a.   1/28  - Salary gap [update from Joe Godwin] and Juvenile Justice FP



b.   2/11 -


c.   2/25 Guest: Dave Smith re: HDHSA 


d.   3/18 



e.   4/1 Guest: Provost Davis [Lunch will be provided]


f.   4/15 


5.
 The Chair presented an overview of the history of FSBC’s prior experience in attempting to evaluate unit head stipends including some considerations of equity between colleges.    During discussion, a Motion was made and seconded for the Chair to draft a memo to ECS/UAS proposing a simple solution recommending that any GV employee receiving a stipend have that stipend listed in the Annual Salary Handbook to the extent that such an approach will improve transparency to the extent that this salary data is made available for review.
Approved 12 Yes; 1 No 


6. 
The Chair read a memo from former FSBC Chair Robbins regarding the Full-Time MBA and will distribute a copy to FSBC members. 

7. 
 The FBSC Memo of November 16, 2009 regarding Program Review Principles was briefly discussed, with agreement reached that the Chair would follow-up with the ECS Chair. 
8.
Discussion regarding the FTE of re-assign time /number of course releases granted at the university was initiated.  Follow-up discussion of recent trends will continue at a later date.
9. 
Discussion was heard over a recommendation to review 5-10 programs approved in the past decade, with a goal of determining whether particular proposal variables may aid in the development of policy, procedures, or guidelines to determine if a proposal should be approved or a program, post approval, should be considered for reduction or culling.  
8. 
The Chair presented a very brief overview of the history of the New Program Proposal Council as it relates to the current review of a New Program Prospectus for an Education Doctorate in Higher Education Instruction and Policy with concentrations in Education, Health Professions, and Human Services Professions.  
Wally Boeve provided helpful context and a general overview of the development of this inter-professional proposal.  Discussion.  

9.
Paul Stephenson volunteered to draft a Letter of Appreciation for FSBC’s immediate past-Chair Donijo Robbins.

10.
 Adjourned at 1:30pm
________ 

Next meeting: January 28, 2011 at Noon, DeVos 202E
FSBC draft Min 1 14 11 LB rev

Approved on ____________

